
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
November 8, 2023         
 
 
To:  Alder Mollie Jones, Chair 
  Public Works and Services Committee 
 
From:  Ron J. Pritzlaff 
  Assistant Commissioner of Public Works 
 
Re: Amendment 1 to the Professional Services Agreement with Ayres 

Associates Inc. for Construction Related Services, State Street Bridge 
Structural Repair and Painting  

 
On February 22, 2022 Ayres Associates, Inc. was issued a purchase order for 
professional engineering services in the structural repair and painting of the State Street 
Lift Bridge.  They completed design, specifications and estimates.   
 
Amendment 1 to this professional services agreement includes: 
 

1. General Contract Administration 
2. Construction Observation and Inspection 
3. Review of Shop Drawings and Submittals 
4. Project Close-Out Services 

 
Staff Recommends that Amendment 1 to the Professional Services Agreement with 
Ayres Associates Inc. be approved in the not to exceed amount of $114,622.56.  These 
funds are reimbursed by the Wisconsin Department of Transportation through the Lift 
Bridge Aids Program 86.32(2)(a).  Funds to defray the cost of this Amendment are 
available in Orb –Obj 20132 52100. 
 
If the Committee agrees, the appropriate action would be to approve Amendment 1 and 
direct the Mayor and City Clerk to sign the amendment. 

 
 
 

John C. Rooney, P.E. 
Commissioner of Public Works/City Engineer 

 
       Ron J. Pritzlaff, P.E. 

Asst. Comm. of Public Works 
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